
 

Dear Pastor and Friend in Christ            June 2019 

“And of his fulness have all we received, and grace for grace. 
John 1:16 
 

 I will always want to thank God for His Mercy and for His 
Grace that is upon Grace. 
 

During the last few months there have been times when I feel 
that if it was not for His Grace I don’t know what would have become 
of me, so I praise Him more and more. Please keep us faithfully in 
your prayers.  
 

In March, I had the opportunity to fly to south Mexico, once 
again, to be in the conference that we call “for the families in the 
ministry”. We all had a good time of fellowship trying to encourage 
all these families to keep faithful to the Lord in every area where God 
has lead them to go preach the gospel.  

 
Many of these families that are in the ministry go thru trials, 

health problems and other situations that make us understand that 
it is only God´s Grace that keeps us going forward.  

 
Pastor & Mrs. Florian are going thru a hard situation. They 

have been faithful in that village (Apatzingan) for more than 15 
years. She has been diagnosed with pancreatic cancer(she has lost 
a lot of weight). In this conference I had the privilege of preaching 
with evangelist Daniel Garlick (during the conference he was not 
feeling good), after he left back to the States that’s when he went to 
the doctor for a medical review and was diagnosed with pancreatic 
cancer. Here is when we need God´s Grace upon Grace. Please have 
them in your prayers. 
 

After this, we had our Missions Conference. This is so 
important since we are having so many national missionaries going 
out to start new churches in Mexico and overseas. 
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We had a good mission’s conference where we were willing to increase our faith 
promise offering and got on fire to pray for all the missionaries around the world for 
“that the word of the Lord may have free course”.  

In my last prayer letter I requested prayer for Marco and Miriam, they are a new 
couple that joined the church recently and their heart is for missions. They are praying 
for God´s will to go to Lebanon. Lord willing we will start their Bible training in 

September. 
 

Our summer weather has already started, and as I always 
say, it gets extremely hot; even so our church people 
have been faithful to the activities and to the evangelism 
program. We still see people get saved and some get 
baptized (I wish to see more get saved and baptized). 
 
 I want to thank each one of you who pray and give for 

the missionary work. I always praise the Lord for what you 
have done for our family and ministry during many years. We what to keep working 
hard for our Lord honoring all the effort you have made for me and many other 
missionaries. May God keep blessing your life 
 
 My mother, Rose, is doing well. In May she had 
her birthday (thanks for the birthday cards you sent her). 
I thank God for her life that she has invested in the 
mission field. Thanks for praying for her and also 
thanks for those that sent her financial support.  
 
 Love God, love your family, love your Church and love your Pastor and his 
Family. Pray for the strength of God in our lives and to be able to renew soon our fleet 
of vans and buses. 
                                                                   IN CHRIST`S LOVE       

John D. Perez(johndpg@gmail.com) 
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